
ESMA UPDATES Q&amp;A ON MIFIR DATA
REPORTING (July 2020)

The Q&A provides clarifications in relation to the reporting requirements for
submission of transaction reports under Art. 26 of MiFIR and RTS 22. In
particular, the new Q&A provides two reporting scenarios where an Investment
Firm executes a transaction through an execution algorithm provided by
another Firm.

The amendments to the existing Q&A on MiFIR data reporting becomes effective
from 8 July 2020.

The purpose of this Q&A is to promote common supervisory approaches and
practices in the application of MiFIR. It provides guidance to Investment
Firms, Trading Venues, ARMs and Systematic Internalisers on compliance with
the reporting provisions of MiFIR.

ESMA will periodically review these Q&A and update them where required.
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Changes to the agenda

Wednesday

The legislative file on “Conduct of clinical trials with and supply of
medicinal products for human use containing or consisting of genetically
modified organisms intended to treat or prevent coronavirus disease” will be
put to the vote at the first voting session.

Friday

The second voting session on Friday will be open from 14.15 to 15.30. The
announcement of results of the second voting session on Friday will take
place at 18.00. The third voting session on Friday is cancelled.

The information concerning the distribution of votes is available on the
website of the European Parliament under the section “Priority information”.

The changes to the agenda with timing of votes and including requests for
urgent procedure on legislative files related to COVID-19 can be found here.

Requests by committees to start negotiations with Council and Commission

Decisions by committees to enter into inter-institutional negotiations (Rule
71) are published on the plenary website.

If no request for a vote in Parliament on the decision to enter into
negotiations is made by Thursday 12.00 midnight, the committees may start
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negotiations.

Information on the extraordinary remote participation procedure is available
here.

ESMA publishes updates to EMIR
Q&amp;As (July 2020)

The European Securities and Markets Authority (ESMA), the EU’s securities
markets regulator, has today updated its Questions and Answers document on
practical questions regarding data reporting issues, under the European
Markets Infrastructure Regulation (EMIR).

The updated Trade Repository (TR) Q&A 11(b) clarifies that the counterparties
should follow their local time and the relevant calendar of their Member
State to specify the “working day”  in the context of determining the
deadline for reporting under EMIR. This clarification should be applied even
if the two counterparties to the same derivative follow different calendars
and/or are located in different timezones, meaning that each counterparty
should follow its own local calendar and use the local time to determine the
deadline for reporting.

The purpose of this Q&A is to promote common supervisory approaches and
practices in the application of EMIR. It provides responses to questions
posed by the general public, market participants and competent authorities in
relation to the practical application of the Regulation. This document aims
to ensure that the supervisory activities of the competent authorities under
the Regulation are converging along the lines of the responses adopted by
ESMA. It should also help investors and other market participants by
providing clarity on reporting requirements.

ESMA will periodically review these Q&A and update them where required.
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Thursday, 9 July at 10:00

Rapporteurs Kateřina Konečná, Henna Virkkunen and Ismail Ertug will hold a
press conference on reforms to provide clarity on posting of drivers, improve
drivers’ working conditions and fight illegal practices.

MEPs will vote on Wednesday evening on amendments to the mobility package of
revised rules for posting of drivers, drivers’ rest times and better
enforcement of cabotage rules (i.e. transport of goods carried out by non-
resident hauliers on a temporary basis). The new rules, which have been
provisionally agreed with Council, will be considered adopted unless
amendments tabled are voted through with an absolute majority in favour. The
results of the votes on amendments will be announced on Thursday at 9:00
(CEST).

Journalists may attend the press conference in person, respecting the
precautionary measures in force (see below), or participate remotely.

Parliament will be using an interactive virtual press environment (with
interpretation) based on Skype TX, in conjunction with the traditional EbS
and web-streaming services.

If you are unable to attend and wish to ask a question remotely:

Set up your SKYPE account

Connect to VOXBOXEP and write your name and media organisation in the
chat box

Use headphones and a microphone for better sound quality

The system will be managed by Parliament’s media services and you will be
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placed in a queue (virtual waiting room) before being invited to ask your
question(s).

If you have any trouble connecting, you can contact: +32 22834220 or use the
Skype chat box.

After asking a question / listening to the reply (and any follow-up), you
should then disconnect from Skype, so that the next journalist in line can be
connected to the press briefing room.

You only need to connect through Skype if you wish to ask a question.

You can follow the press conference LIVE on EP MMC or EbS.

REMINDER: working conditions in Parliament for journalists in light of
Coronavirus

It is mandatory as of 13 May to wear a community mask that covers the mouth
and nose at all times while in Parliament’s buildings. This is to continue to
ensure Parliament’s operational capacity, while at the same time avoiding
health risks for Members, staff and other persons working in and visiting the
European Parliament. In addition, as of Monday 15 June, temperature controls
will be carried out on all persons entering Parliament’s premises.

The wearing of a mask for journalists is compulsory and necessary at all
times. However, journalists could exceptionally and for the limited duration
of a recording (stand-ups, interviews, studio recordings) remove their mask,
if the social distancing measures are respected. This exception also applies
to taking the floor in press conferences. Please note that masks should be
put on again immediately after the recording.

To allow for this exception, journalists are required to keep a distance of 2
meters preventively. This also applies to the use of the work stations in
Parliament’s press room.

Please refrain from coming to EP premises if you present any symptoms of a
respiratory infection, if you have knowingly been in contact with an infected
person in the last 14 days or if you have been to regions with very high
transmission rates.

Spain: Iberdrola receives €800 million
in financing from EIB and ICO to boost
the green recovery
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The EU bank and ICO are providing €600 million and €200 million,
respectively, for the development of over 2 000 MW of renewable energy.
In concrete terms, these funds will go to building photovoltaic plants
and wind farms in several locations, most of which are in rural
transition regions.  
The new facilities will provide clean energy equal to the annual energy
use of almost 1 million households.
Employment impact: almost 3 000 direct jobs will be created during the
construction phase, in addition to those created in other related
sectors and several hundred permanent positions.

Iberdrola today signed an agreement with the European Investment Bank (EIB)
and the Instituto de Crédito Oficial (ICO) to drive the green recovery by
developing new renewable energy capacity in Spain. To this end, the EIB and
ICO will provide €600 million and €200 million, respectively, to the Spanish
energy company to finance the construction of over 20 projects with total
capacity exceeding 2 000 MW. These new facilities will provide green,
competitive energy equal to the average annual energy use of almost 1 million
households.

The EU bank is assisting this operation via a green energy loan, the features
of which are fully in line with the requirements set out in its Climate
Awareness Bonds programme. As a result, it is likely to be allocated to its
portfolio of loan operations financed via the issuance of these bonds.

The ICO financing is the third green loan it has granted to Iberdrola aiming
to promote energy generation using renewable, non-polluting sources.

The investments made under this agreement will have a positive impact on
economic and employment growth – both particularly important in light of
current events – while also helping to combat climate change. The new

http://www.eib.org/en/investor_relations/cab/index.htm
http://www.eib.org/en/investor_relations/cab/index.htm


infrastructure will make it possible to create a total of 3 000 direct jobs
during the construction phase, as well as those created in other related
sectors, until 2023. These come in addition to several hundred permanent
positions, mostly in the rural areas where the new facilities will be
located.

In concrete terms, the EIB and ICO will finance photovoltaic plants and wind
farms in several different parts of Spain, most of which are in transition
regions. Part of the financing originating from these loans will go towards a
new solar plant in Cáceres, in the municipalities of Ceclavín and Alcántara,
with installed capacity of 328 MW. Further projects have been analysed to
benefit from financing under this credit line, including wind farms and solar
plants in a wide range of Spanish regions. They will not only expand the
generation of clean energy, both also improve Spain’s security of supply and
diversify its energy mix.  

EIB Vice-President Emma Navarro, responsible for the Bank’s climate action
and operations in Spain, said: “We are happy to continue working with
Iberdrola to support infrastructure projects that enable Spain to take
advantage of its huge renewable energy potential, while contributing to
economic growth and employment during this critical time. This agreement is
yet another example of our commitment, as the EU climate bank, to support
operations facilitating the transition to a low-carbon economy.” VP Navarro
also highlighted “the dual role of green investment as a key focus for the
economic recovery following the COVID-19 crisis and as a basic component of
long-term growth in Europe.”

Iberdrola President Ignacio Galán indicated that “the green recovery is the
perfect opportunity to generate sustainable growth and massive future
employment. With the agreement we are signing today with the EIB and ICO, we
are moving forward with our commitment to accelerate investment and put
3 000 MW of new capacity into service in Spain by 2022 and up to 10 000 MW by
2030. In doing this, Iberdrola will create 20 000 high quality jobs in our
country. We are certain that this is the right path, supported by both the
Spanish Integrated National Energy and Climate Plan (PNIEC) and the European
Green Deal.”   

ICO Chairman José Carlos García de Quevedo said that “the agreement reached
today strengthens the EIB and ICO’s partnership to promote the development of
renewable energy projects by Spanish companies like Iberdrola. Fostering
green investment is a key focus for securing a sustainable recovery with a
positive impact on creating and safeguarding jobs.”

The EU climate bank

The EIB is the world’s largest multilateral provider of climate finance. Its
goal is to be a leader in mobilising the finance needed to limit the average
global temperature increase to 1.5°C compared to preindustrial levels in
order to meet the Paris Agreement objectives. On 14 November 2019, the EIB
Board of Directors approved its new climate objectives and the new energy
lending policy. The Bank will gradually increase its financing for climate
and environmental objectives up to 50% by 2025, with the goal of ensuring
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that the EIB Group mobilises at least €1 trillion in the critical decade
between 2021 and 2030 to promote investments helping to meet these
objectives. It also announced its intention to align all EIB Group activities
with the Paris Agreement. To this end, the EIB will cease financing fossil
fuel-based projects from late 2021.

The EIB is the world’s largest issuer of green bonds and was the first
organisation to make an issue on this market in 2007.

Background information

ICO’s commitment to sustainability

ICO has made sustainability a cross-cutting principle for action in all its
forms: environmental, social and governance, both in borrowing operations
raising funds on the international markets, and in directing it to lending
operations, financing businesses and projects, as well as in its social
responsibility policy.

In 2019 it launched its first, €500 million green bond issue to the
marketplace and operations totalling over €1.08 billion were approved to
finance environmentally and socially sustainable projects.

The Instituto de Crédito Oficial (ICO) is a corporate state-owned entity
attached to the Spanish Ministry of Economic Affairs and Digital
Transformation. ICO contributes to inclusive and sustainable growth,
supporting economic activities meriting promotion and development as a result
of their social, cultural, innovative or environmental importance.

Iberdrola, for a green recovery

Iberdrola is a global leader in the energy market, the leading supplier of
wind power and one of the largest electricity companies by market
capitalisation in the world. The group supplies energy to some 100 million
people in dozens of countries, such as Spain, the UK (ScottishPower), the
United States (AVANGRID), Brazil (Neoenergia), Mexico, Germany, Portugal,
Italy and France. With a workforce of over 35 000 employees and assets
exceeding €122 billion, it turned over €36.438 billion and made a net profit
of €3.406 billion in 2019.

Iberdrola is leading the energy transition towards a sustainable model
through its investments in renewable energies, smart networks, large-scale
energy storage and digital transformation to offer its clients cutting-edge
products and services. With its commitment to clean energy, it is one of the
companies with the lowest emissions and sets an international example with
its contribution to climate action and sustainability.

It is a leader in green finance, being the first Spanish company to close a
green bond issue and having carried out eight senior public issues with this
format to date. It has also completed green private placements and other
subsidiaries in its group – such as AVANGRID and Neoenergia – have made
further green bond issues. In line with this strategy, in late 2016 Iberdrola
became the world’s first energy company to take out a green loan.


